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Subject: Reminder about Sanctuary City Obligations

This memo is being issued to remind City and County of San Francisco (City) departments and employees of
their duties under the San Francisco Charter and Administrative Code. All people seeking or receiving City
services must be treated with equal dignity, respect for human rights, and due process under the law, regardless
of immigration status. This includes informing them of their rights and access to services, as well as giving
out general and/or translated information on services and programs that is timely, accurate and complete.

Departments must ensure that their rules, regulations, and protocols adhere to San Francisco's sanctuary city
laws, codified at Chapters 12H and 121 of the Administrative Code. Although federal law states that a “local
government entity or official may not prohibit, or in any way restrict, any government entity or official from
sending to, or receiving from, the Immigration and Naturalization Service information regarding the citizenship
or immigration status, lawful or unlawful, of any individual” (8 U.S.C. § 1373), Chapters 12H and 12I impose
other types of restrictions, which are consistent with federal law and are summarized below.

Department employees acting in their official capacities may not use City funds or resources to:

a) Assist or cooperate with any investigation, detention, or arrest procedures, public or clandestine,
conducted by federal immigration authorities (ICE) and relating to alleged violations of the civil
provisions of federal immigration law.

b) Request or give out information regarding the release status or personal information of any individual,
except as permitted under Administrative Code Section 121.3.

¢) Condition the receipt of City services or benefits on immigration status, except as required by federal or
state statute or regulation, public assistance criteria, or court decision.

d) Include any question regarding immigration status (other than those required by federal or state statute,
regulation, or court decision ) on any application, questionnaire, or interview form used in relation to
benefits, services, or opportunities provided by the City.

) Detain an individual on the basis of a civil immigration detainer after that individual becomes eligible
for release from custody. (See Administrative Code § 121.3(a).)

f) Respond to a federal immigration officer's request for notification of an individual’s release, unless the
individual meets specified criteria listed in Administrative Code section 121.3(c).

It’s important to make sure all City employees are aware of these rules. Departments may include education on
the City’s sanctuary city laws in regular employee trainings and orientations based on templates that will be

established by the Office of Civic Engagement and Immigrant Affairs (OCEIA).

Departments are reminded to include education on Administrative Code Chapters 12H and 121 in regular
community outreach.
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This memorandum is provided as a general summary of the City’s sanctuary city laws and is not a substitute for
legal advice. State and federal law may impose additional obligations. If you have any questions about how to
apply the City’s sanctuary city laws to a particular situation, please contact your manager or the Deputy City
Attorney assigned to your department. '



